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Greetings from the East 
  

 
 
 
 
 

    
What an Incredible Honour it is to be the Master of the "Fastest growing Lodge 
in the Central Valley!" Surrounded by Noble talent and inspired individuals has 
help us ALL grow and become better men! Thank You for allowing me to be a part 
of this fantastic experience and I look forward to the rest of this phenomenal year. 
 

  The consolidation of Clovis Lodge has brought many already known friends and 
even more new Brothers home to a place of Chivalric deeds and actions. Our    
dinners are beyond outstanding (thank You Chef Mark and our LPP dinner crew) 
and the attendance is the proof. The Boy Scout Troop No. 417 led by MM 
David Clark joined us in June for dinner and we were quite impressed! The 
Heart of the Valley Rainbow Girls (IORG) always serve with grace and smiles 
and they have Great Leadership as well. We attended their last meeting and got to 

see IORG's newest Officers in action! Anything to be young once again. Congratulations Ladies!    

  It is Official! Past Master John Herring was selected to receive the highest award in Masonry! This 
stellar individual will be awarded his "Medal of Noble Deeds" also known as the "Hiram Award" at 
our stated meeting dinner in September. This man has served his Lodge and Community with legendary 
distinction and we look forward to recognizing PM John Herring for his continued community       
leadership and more. Simply one of the best public speakers and Masons I have ever known! Could not 
have happened to a better Brother and friend. 
Congratulations to our newest Entered Apprentices and Fellows of the Craft! What, too many to list? 
Brothers Austin Parks and Abel Herroz received their FC degrees on June 11th and we still have 
more degrees to do this month! "Truly wonderful the mind of a child is." -Yoda. These minds are sharp 
and witty and in search of something with substance and essence. "So many secrets out there, train 
them well we must." -Richard     

  Summer is upon us and so is a time of change. Just as cycles and seasons bring renewal and growth, 
LPP Lodge is truly blessed to be at the forefront of growing Masons in the valley. No one man is     
responsible as it takes a team of finely tuned Officers with passion, great memory skill and much effort 
to make this work. I could name them all but you know who you are. Makes me want to run for Master 
again next year... watch out!    

  Thank you to the Youth Groups, Wives, Sweethearts (Widows) and newest Masons for     
helping to make Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge the talk of even the Grand Lodge of CA and thank 
YOU all for your continued support and patience. One rule I absolutely live every day by: "The needs 
of the many outweigh the needs of the few, or the one." -Spock and Frenchy Johnson will 
always be with us as our spirits are immortal! Our favorite "Sea Farers" have sailed across the Cosmic 
Ocean into the "Celestial Lodge" above and we will miss them, but we will never forget them. Until then 
Brother Dennis "Frenchy" Johnson. Farewell!     
 

  Stay tuned as we have more to come. Visit our website: LPP366.org to keep up to date. Thank you 
to all of LPP for walking the walk and standing proud in Brotherhood and Unity. Modern Knights in   
Modern Armor (tuxes) is where it all begins.                
- From the East.  
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Greetings from the West 

 

June 4, 2015, Hugo Ramirez-Navarro, Entered Apprentice Mason, Obligated by Worshipful    
Andrew Miller,  Our Past Master’s Sallee, Bersani and Wallace prepared BBQed Tri-Tip, Pilaf, 
Green Salad and Rolls with the usual drinks and  a dessert!  We had a good attendance by our 
prospects and Entered Apprentices and Fellow Craft for dinner!   

Brethren, Its hot! We continue to proceed into our summer months and 
while traditionally we may take this time for a short recess and          
relaxation from our usual lodge activities, our lodge of late has been 
blessed with an abundance of applications and the progression of our 
current members through their degrees we will undoubtedly be filling 
our summer with many more degrees to come. 
 

As many of our brothers of the Scottish Rite Bodies may have already 
heard, but I would personally like to extend a note of congratulations to 
our lodges own Brother Cub Jack who has recently been elected to    
receive the 33rd Degree of Masonry this September, Congratulations. 
To our many recent initiates in June, please take these summer months 

to study and return this fall rested and ready to continue towards your Fellow Craft degrees. 
 

But to all our brethren, enjoy your summer.  Spark it up this 4th, have some good BBQ and stay 
cool when you can. 
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Greetings from the South 
 

 

June Stated Meeting Dinner was    
outstanding, Chef Mark and the Past  
Masters prepared a delicious pork 
chop and a bed of creamy mashed  
potatoes topped with grilled carrots 
and steamed broccoli on the side. 
Rainbow leadership staff plated the 
dinner under the direction of Chef 
Mark, worthy of something from the 
Food Channel.  We had a great     
turnout, Boy Scout Troop 417 was in      
attendance, announced John Herring 
will be receiving the Hiram Award at 
the September Stated Dinner. Join us 
for the July Stated Dinner!  

May 30, 2015, We traveled to Santa Cruz, Paradise Park 
Masonic Club Social Hall to raise Devin Hanson and Tim 
Bezzerides to the sublime Degree of Master Mason. We 
enjoyed lunch at the picnic grounds in the redwoods. The 
Park members did the second section, was outstanding as 
always. Thank you to the Board of Directors of Paradise 
Park for allowing us to use their facilities.  
Ray Hoffman always prepares the Social Hall to be a lodge 
room for the degrees. 
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June 25, 2015, we were treated to chili dogs, hamburger patties and BBQed chicken with all the  
trimmings, a green salad with all the right stuff, berry pie and ice cream. Another great          
attendance of prospects, applicants and Masons! In The Lodge Room, with our Master Richard 
Sherrod tending to his mother who is having health issues and could not attend, we had Past 
Master, Michael Tyrcha in the East, nice work opening, obligating doing the lecture and closing, 
Ryan Marrett was Senior Deacon and  Scott Fichtner in the South. Milton Snavley as Marshall and 
Brandon Munsey as Junior Steward. Wow! what a charge, delivered by Jake Sexton Jr. such 
emotion! We are blessed with talented young Masons to fill the stations. Join us in the Banquet 
Room, dine, socialize and enjoy good degree work in the Lodge Room! 
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Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge No. 366 traveled to the redwoods of Santa Cruz on May 30, 2015, 
Paradise Park Masonic Club, some of the  Brethren arrived on Friday.  
Ray Hoffman has been the Brother most responsible for our Lodge doing degrees in Paradise Park 
along with Fred Dunn-Ruiz who this year is struggling with hip issues and could not attend. The 
social hall is set-up into a lodge room for degrees, curtains to cover the windows and all the     
required paraphernalia for a lodge room is stored in the facility which they have had ready for us 
when we arrived. 
We have conferred five Master Mason degrees over the years, this year we did two. The most  
exciting part, is Paradise Park and local lodge Brothers assisted with the second section of the  
degree. The morning started about 8:00 A.M., 
when I arrived, Ray had the coffee on, we were 
serving coffee, juice and sweet rolls.  
8:30 A.M. the Brethren began arriving, Richard 
Ehorn arrived with all the aprons and needed 
paraphernalia for the degree. 
9:00 A.M. everyone signed in, clothed and 
seated. 

 Many of our 
Officers were 
ill or had 
other commitments and could not travel, so I would like to 
thank those who filled the stations; Michael Tyrcha P.M.  
Junior Warden, Charles Bersani P.M. Chaplain, Gordon Keeton 
P.M. Senior  Deacon, Bill Lyons P.M. Senior Steward, Jim Wilson 
P.M. Junior Steward. 
Devin Hanson was Raised to the sublime Degree of Master   
Mason. 

 
Called to Refreshment, and everyone began 
the journey to our wonderful picnic grounds in 
the redwoods. Natalie Clark, Jennifer Marrett 
and Marilyn Hanson  prepared lunch, tri-tip, 
pilaf and green salad with sweet rolls for    
dessert. 
Refreshment to labor, 1:00 P.M. Tim          
Bezzerides was raised to the sublime Degree 
of Master Mason. Our Brethren from Santa 
Cruz-San Lorenzo Valley No. 38 and Paradise 
Park members made up the cast for the  
Second Section. Wow! what an array of Past Inspectors, Past Masters, a sitting Master and Lodge        
Secretaries filling the stations. Master, Paul Dangreau P.M. Carmel No. 680 and current Secretary, 
Bob Morgan P.M. No 38, Past Inspector, Michael Ray P.M. No. 38, Ray Hoffman P.M. No 38, Todd 
Hoffman P.M. No. 38, Andrew Almanza P.M. No. 38, Tim Heer Sr. P.M. No. 38, Todd Williams 
P.M. No. 38 present Secretary, Earl Kieser P.M. No. 38, Dick Lovelace P.M. No. 38, and  Stuart 
Hoskins No 366. 
 
Thank you to the Paradise Park Members and the Paradise Park Board of Directors for allowing 
Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge No. 366 to share their wonderful park, facilities and redwood trees! 
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 Perfect attendance all year, Powers-Ginsburg 4th thru 6th 

4th Grader with Cub Jack Jr. 
Powers-Ginsburg School 

Bill Lyons with a student from 
Woodrow Wilson School 

Chuck Bersani with a student 
from Woodrow Wilson School 

Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge No. 366 F. & A. M. 
Public Schools Bicycle Program 

 
Our program which is based on perfect attendance and no tarries leads to better academics for    
students in both our schools, Powers-Ginsburg Elementary School and Woodrow Wilson           
Elementary School. Each Quarter we present for drawings for assemblies, four bicycles, four       

helmets, ten back packs 
and 10 book bags to each 
school. We rely on         
donations to cover the 
costs of our programs. 
June 10, 2015 we had the 
yearend assemblies at both 
schools. 
Richard Ehorn takes care of 
ordering and the           
assembling of the bicycles. 
He prepares the award   
materials for each          
assembly.   
Cub Jack and Richard    
Sherrod attended Powers-
Ginsburg Awards Assembly 
and Chuck Bersani and Bill 
Lyons were at Woodrow 
Wilson for their awards    
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Worshipful Master 
Richard A. Sherrod P.M. 
Nanette 
(559) 579-8383 
Richard_Sherrod@hotmail.com 

 

Senior Warden 
Andrew A. Miller 
(559) 723-3347 
amiller504@gmail.com 
 

Junior Warden 
Robert (Bob) L. Sisson 
Monique  
(559) 709-7051 
bob112861@gmail.com 

2015 Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge  No. 366 Officers 

Treasurer 
Richard L. Ehorn 
Lee Ellen 
(805) 550-4304 
r.ehorn@yahoo.com 

Secretary 
James (Jim ) C. Clark 
Natalie 
(559) 977-0190 
jimclark1@att.net 

Chaplain 
John W. Herring P.M. 
Donna 
(559) 298-6042 
donnaherringj@aol.com 

 
 
 
 

Assistant Secretary 
Joe D. Sallee P.M. 
Linda 
(559) 930-5534 
joesallee.js@comcast.net  

Senior Deacon 
Scott M. Fichtner 
Raneny 
(559) 352-8023 
scott.fichtner@yahoo.com 

Junior Deacon 
Ryan C. Marrett 
Jennifer 
(559) 977-1114 
ryanmarrett@gmail.com 

Marshal 
George (Randy) R. Forrester P.M. 
Pamela 
(559) 292-6191 
poppertheclown@yahoo.com 

Senior Steward 
Mike Hamzy 
 
(559) 250-9110 
mike@harbisonint.com 

Junior Warden  
Donald (Don) H. Williams 
Donna 
(559) 706-7097 
dxwilliams@gmail.com 
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2015 Las Palmas-Ponderosa Lodge  No. 366 Officers 
 

Tiler 
Marvin E. Wallace P.M. 
Judy 
(559) 360-3255 

Organist 
Robert P. Gonzalez 
(559) 213-5216 

Officers Coach 
Charles (Chuck) S. Bersani P.M. 
Georgette 
(559) 224-4553 

 

  GRAND LODGE OFFICERS  
A.G.L. Division VI Matthew W. Ross mwross@me.com (900) 300-0109 

Inspector, 614th  District David A. Coleman coleman.inspector.614@gmail.com (559) 313-0781 

  LODGE TRUSTTEES  

Trustee               (2015-17) Richard W. Frey P.M. Rfrey@comcast.net (559) 435-4824 

Trustee               (2015-16) James W. Wilson, II P.M. wilsonocsinc@sbcglobal.net (559) 779-8727 

Trustee               (2015) Kevin P. Casey kevin.casey@wellsfargo.com (559) 790-8919 

  

HALL ASSOCIATION 
DIRECTORS  

Hall Association    (2014-16) Richard L. Ehorn r.ehorn@yahoo.com (559) 224-4553 

Hall Association    (2013-15) John W. Herring P.M. donnaherringj@aol.com (559) 352-9217 

Hall Association    (2014-16) Joe D. Sallee P.M. joesallee.js@gmail.com (559) 930-5534 

Hall Association    (2015) James C. Clark jimclark1@att.net (559) 977-0190 

Hall Association    (2013-15) Charles S. Bersani P.M. bersani@att.net (559) 224-4553 

Hall Association    (2015-17) William H. Lyons P.M. blyons67@att.net (559) 360-3770 

Hall Association    (2015-17) Clifford D. Henderson cdnhen1@sbcglogal.net (559) 905-3522 

Hall Association    (2015-17) Bryan K Kincade P.M. gencon1@aol.com (559) 301-9899 

Hall Association    (2014-16) George R. Forester P.M. jpoppertheclown@yahoo.com (559) 292-6191 

Master                  (2015) Richard A. Sherrod Richard_Sherrod@hotmail.com (559) 579-8383 

Senior Warden       (2015) Andrew A. Miller amiller504@gmail.com (559) 723-3347 
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Legacy Chapter No. 555 
Order of Eastern Star 

 

 
 

   

June is almost over! This month has been busy for our chapter.  
The Initiation at the end of May brought in 3 new members 
Devon and Nicky Bleak an Mark Le who have perfect            
attendance so far this year.  They all attended Birthday night 
June 3 and had the pleasure of meeting many of our past     
Matrons and Patrons. 
It was a lot of fun watching all the socializing going on with the 
new members and the more seasoned ones.  We started out 
the evening with a very yummy and cool chicken salad        
prepared by Donna and John Herring.  All then retired to the  
chapter room and presentations were made of one 75 year pin 
and certificate from Grand Chapter to Dorothy Stevens, 50 year 
pins and life membership and certificates to Lena Cook and 
Belle Bloise; 25 year pins to Lee Ellen Ehorn and Ruth Sterry.  
Three other members are receiving their 50 year honors by mail or visits, they are Bill 
Hedman, Mary Dunn, and Cathy Silva. 
The Past Matrons and Past Patrons opened the chapter in Regular form, doing a        
spectacular job, and many stayed in their positions for the whole meeting.  We did escort 
of all Past Matrons and Patrons, that would be about 34 of them, which accounted for half 
of the people attending the meeting.  They ranged in years of service from 1953 to 2014. 
It was amazing to hear our "legacy" when they gave their years of service in their        
respective chapters that now make up our wonderful Legacy Chapter. 
June 17 we gathered for the reception of the Deputy Grand Matron of District 22,        
honoring our own sister Susan Quinville.  She has done an outstanding job this year.  
The theme was all "Cars" for those of us cruisin' up and down Route 99. There was a 

whole lot of fun,  especially when you add in those Race          
Organizers! It was a very special night for the chapter and all of 
Susan's Star friends and family. The food was very garage ori-
ented, we found ourselves eating tires, cables, anti freeze salad 
and more. Well it was all very tasty, and just like the movie "Cars" 
felt very much like At the Radiator Springs Drive In with all your 
friends. 
On a last note, don't forget to mark your calendar for July 31st, as 
Legacy Chapter hosts the reception for the California Sentinels 

and our own Brother Bob Davis, 2015 Grand Sentinel.  The affair starts at 8 pm, but come 
early and help greet our out of town guests. 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

 

 
  Heart of the Valley Assembly July 2015 Newsletter 

2016 Grand Service Project ~ Bay Area Cancer Connections 
Bay Area Cancer Connections (formerly Breast Cancer Connections) supports people touched 
by breast and ovarian cancer by providing comprehensive, personalized services in an       
atmosphere of warmth and compassion. 
Heart of the Valley Assembly is look forward to helping Colleen and all of California Rainbow 
raise money and volunteer our time to make this year’s Grand Service Project a HUGE      
success 

.   
         Grand Worthy Advisor Colleen Penaluna at Bay Area Cancer Connections  
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

1st Meeting, Majority, Dianne Gibbs King Scholarship  
June 16, 2015 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christina's Majority                      Jr. Past WA Bible signing     Worthy Advisor Maria and  

                                                                                                           proud Mom 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

 
                           Installation of Officers - June 2, 2015  
 
Maria Aguiar was installed as Heart of the Valley Assembly’s 33rd Worthy Advisor at its      
Installation of Officers. Congratulations to the Installing Officers and members of Heart of the 
Valley Assembly on starting the new term with excellent ritual, floor work and enthusiasm. By 
the end of the evening, we ran out of Kleenex!   

 
 
 

 

    Worthy Advisor Maria                              
Always ready for a Selfie! 



15 

 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         Faith’s Membership Party ~ May 16, 2015 
Kaylyn's Membership Party as Faith was so much fun! Girls got to meet and 
make a new friend, spend time with our adorable Pledges, play games, BBQ and 
more. 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217  

 

 

 
Heart of the Valley Pledge Group and Assembly meets the 1st 
and 3rdTuesday each month.  Pledge Group meets at 6:15 pm 

and Assembly 7:00 pm. at the Las Palmas Masonic Center.    
We invite all members of our sponsoring orders to come out and attend our meetings. 
 

Heart of the Valley Contact Information: 
Mother Advisor: Chandra Blasquez       Chandra.blasquez@gmail.com 559-862-4152 
Assist Mother Advisor: Melissa Manion  melissa-manion@sbcglobal.net  559-322-8571 
Pledge Mother: Diane Bean Holsworth dholsworth@sbcglobal.net.  559-270-1515 
Eastern Star Liaison:  Barbara Scott      Barbara2009WGM@yahoo.com  559-439-6690 
Masonic Liaison: Jim Redman        dolphindad2012@yahoo.com  559-437-0101/559-779-6687  
 
Do you know of a girl between the ages of 8-20 that could benefit from the          
wonderful teachings of Rainbow and our Pledge group?  Let us know!  We would love 
to invite prospective members to our fun and fantastic events! 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Advisory Board Meeting 
Stated Meeting/Majority 
Stated Meeting, 
Advisory Board Meeting 

 
6:30 P.M. 
7:00 P.M. 
7:00 P.M. 
6:30 P.M. 

Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 

June 24 
July 7 
July 21 
July 22 
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Bethel No. 49  
held it's 176th Installation of Officers 
and Supreme Bethel Marshall Reception 
at the Fresno Masonic Center.  
 
Miss Brittany Johnson was installed as 
Honored Queen.  
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Carole Rea Littleworth 
Queen 

This June I, and 19 other members of 
Sharon Temple, attended the Daughters 
of the Nile Supreme Session in             
Albuquerque, New Mexico. There were 
135 Temples from the United States and   
Canada represented.  A total of 1,107  
voting delegates plus non-voting Ladies of 
the Household were present.   
 

This year the My Gift Program of the Foundation gave $87,149.50 
to the Shriners Hospital for Children.  Since 1996 they have given 
$2,678,000.00. Money from the Temples to the CRA and CEF 
Funds for this year totaled over $2.3 million.  Other money      
received at the Supreme Session came to $17,530.00.  This was 
up $4,575.00 from last year. It is a great feeling to be part of a 
fraternal organization that focuses on    providing hospital care to 
children.  We provide not only money but through our “Sewing 
Clubs” and other Temple clubs we provide quilts, toys and a wide array of items for the         
children’s pleasure , comfort and needs.  
To provide the money we have to make the money and I am inviting you to come to our fund 
raiser Ice Cream Social on Wednesday July 15th at Las Palmas Masonic Center at 6:00 PM.  The 
cost is only $5.00 for all the ice cream, cake and/or pie you can eat.  There will also be an      
opportunity drawing.  I hope to see you there.  
I hope you have a wonderful 4th of July.  Try and keep cool. 
 
Nile Love, 
Queen Carole Rea 
Below are some pictures from Supreme Session.  We all had a great time! 
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from the  WIDOWS CLUB 
Las Palmas-Ponderosa June Stated Dinner 

 
  
 
 

 
 

JOIN US 
Come join us and enjoy great fellowship with kindred friends. 

We meet the last Wednesday of each month.* at 12:00 o’clock noon for lunch at 
Denny’s Restaurant 1110 East Shaw Avenue, Fresno CA. 

Looking forward to seeing you! 
R.S.V.P. Lena Cook President (559) 227-0690 • Betty Veffredo Secretary (559) 431-6260 

with exception of July, August and December 
DARK July and August 
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 Greetings from the Archives 

June, 1957  The Secretary was requested to 
“write the Sierra Masonic Club, wishing them 
well in their proposed new Masonic Lodge at 
Bass Lake.”  In July of 1958 “It was regularly 
moved and carried that the $30 advanced for Las Palmas’s part in the present to the 
new Sierra Lodge U.D. be authorized; Las Palmas, Madera, and Kerman Lodges each 
paid $30 towards the payment of a new second degree staircase for the new lodge.”  
Sierra Lodge No. 788 was formed in Oakhurst and is still in existence. 
 

1957 was a bad year for our Past Masters.  We lost William Riggs (1930), Olaf Hansen 
(1939), James Nielsen (1932) and Andrew Horn (1923).  I was recently contacted by 
the great niece of Andrew Horn who had found his picture on our Lodge website 
www.lpp366.org.  She did not have a picture of him and I was pleased to send her a 
copy of his picture that hangs with all of the other Past Master pictures.  I also posted 
a copy of the picture on his www.findagrave.com memorial. 

 

February 20, 1958  First reading of an amendment to by-laws to increase annual dues to $18 per year.  In March 
that amendment was defeated and a new resolution that raised the dues to $15 per year was read and later 
adopted.  That would be $120 in today’s dollars. 
 

“It was regularly moved and carried that a committee be appointed to study the feasibility and probability of     
establishing a building fund for the purpose of building a Temple for this Lodge.” 
 

May 15, 1958  “P.M. Hearn reported, as chairman of the Las Palmas committee investigating possibilities of setting 
aside a Temple Fund, to the effect that he recommended an association be formed to organize a Temple Drive for 
Las Palmas.  After considerable discussion it was left to the discretion of the W.M. to feel out the other Masters of 
Fresno Bodies as to their desires in the matter as the present Temple Association.  It was generally felt that no  
organization sponsored by Las Palmas should be formed while the association was in existence, as such action 
might be construed as going back on our word with the other Fresno Bodies.” 
 

July  17, 1958  “It was regularly moved and carried that the Las Palmas Lodge representatives on the Board of  
Directors of the Fresno Temple Association be instructed to proceed forthwith toward the dissolution of the Temple 
Association; it being understood that all legal steps preceding the dissolution, be taken to insure the just protection 
of all parties concerned.” 

 

May Stated Meeting Dinner 

Austin T. Parks 

Abel Herroz 

June 11, 2015, Austin T. Parks and Abel Herroz were passed to the Fellow 
Craft  Degree, Worshipful Andrew Miller obligated. We were served pizza and 
a  delicious green salad.  We had a great turnout of prospects and candidates 
for dinner.  
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 July 29, 2015  
 Denny’s Restaurant           
 1110 East Shaw Avenue 
 

President;         Lena Cook                                                                                                 
Vice-President;  Judy Gross 
Secretary;         Betty Veffredo 
Treasurer;         Pat Westpal 
 

    Reservations Required 
For Information call (559) 431-6260 

The Haggerty’s 
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JULY  BIRTHDAY’S 

The Masonic Widows Club meets for 
lunch and fellowship on the last 
Wednesday of each month.           
All Masonic Widows are welcome to 
attend. If you have questions or 
would like to participate please   
contact; 
 
Lena Cook (559) 227-0690 
Betty Veffredo (559) 431-6260 

Fresno Masonic Widows 

     Birthday  Raised                                             Birthday  Raised 

      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      

Paul  R. Morrison 
 

Born  11/01/1915-Raised 
07/10/1954 
Called from labor 

 June 4, 2015 
Gold Veteran's Award 

April 21, 2005 

 

July Menu 
                       Appetizers 

       Salad Bar 
       Beef Ribs 

   Bake Beans 
     Potato Salad 
        Rolls 

    Apple Pie 

      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      
      

Kenneth W. Abell 7/3 11/29 Armen G. Keledjian 7/12 4/8 
Morris J. Bradshaw 7/4 1/28 Raymond R. King 7/17 11/2 
Robert M. Bragg 7/12 11/2 David G. Manion 7/24 12/19 
Arnel G. Clemente 7/5 3/27 Saul M. Mendelsohn, DR 7/24 7/22 
Elvin L. Cox 7/27 9/10 John D. Moore 7/31 11/30 
David A. Cunha 7/8 3/4 Jeffrey A. Olsen 7/21 6/24 
Larry L. Duba 7/25 2/10 Matthew A. Pascua 7/27 11/6 
Ryan A Duty 7/21 4/14 John W. Prichard, Jr. 7/19 12/8 
Ron J. Gadberry 7/19 11/11 Joe D. Quercia 7/21 6/28 
Martin G. Gann 7/14 6/6 Anthony G. Ratkus 7/27 11/7 
John W. Gentle 7/27 5/21 Wallace R. Richey 7/31 6/27 
Roy A. Gibbs 7/22 3/29 George R. Richmann 7/2 9/17 
Larry R. Goeringer 7/19 2/8 Joe D. Sallee 7/14 11/18 
Robert P Gonzalez 7/26 4/28 Hrant Serabian 7/21 10/26 
Gary M. Goyette 7/4 2/23 William R. Sinnett 7/20 1/24 
Donald L. Green 7/27 1/24 Bradley C. Smith 7/19 10/6 
William R. Halsey 7/31 5/6 Richard J. Smith 7/8 3/18 
Cornelius L. Harrigan 7/27 1/25 Edgar Tanassi 7/23 3/12 
Thomas A. Heckel, II 7/10 11/12 Arlen J. Tanielian 7/27 11/29 
Lawrence D. Hopper 7/12 6/10 Mark W. Thornton 7/14 1/17 
Tommy W. Hyatt 7/4 10/5 Ronald L. Ulrich 7/31 11/7 
Glenn A. Johnson 7/12 4/29 Stanton K. Walker 7/5 11/8 
Walter M. Kasabian 7/8 6/16 Barry E. White 7/24 9/4 

Dennis M. Johnson 
“Frenchy” 

 

Born  01/17/1940 Raised 02/02/1995 
Called from labor 
 June 22, 2015 
Hiram Award 

October 22, 2005 
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LAS PALMAS-PONDEROSA 
LODGE NO. 366 F & A M  

 
2992 East Clinton Avenue 
Fresno, CA  93703-2320 

        Phone:  559-268-2303 
             Fax:  559-268-1235 

E-mail:  lppmasoniclodge@comcast.net 
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A REQUEST TO THE FAMILY OF THE ADDRESSEE 
Please notify the Lodge if our Brother is hospitalized, in a  
Nursing home, change of Address or incapacitated in any way.  

From the Secretary's Desk 
  Grizzlies Baseball time again, August 6, 2015 , Chukchansi 
Park, Grizzlies Den Sky Box, guys night out, $45.00 per person, 
call today for reservations, limit first 35 sign-ups!  
Due to the amount of candidates, we will not go DARK in July and August. 
We will have the usual Third Thursday, Stated dinner and meetings,  the 
fourth and fifth Thursday’s will be Third Degrees. September 3, 2015 is Past 
Masters Night, there will be a Third Degree by the Past Masters! So join us 
for fantastic dinners, socialize and enjoy making Masons these summer 

months! September Stated Meeting Dinner, Past Master John Herring will be presented the 
Hiram Award, be sure to join us in this prestigious event for a very special Brother! 
Please check your dues card, we have several members delinquent for 2015, questions call 
or e-mail the office.  
                                Join us week day mornings to socialize and enjoy a cup of coffee!  

 
 
 
 

We are accepting credit cards    
payments using the Square System. 
 
2015 dues are $109.50 
Credit Card Dues  are $114.00 
Stated Dinners are $11.00 
Shirts, Ciphers, Monitors + $1.00 

July 9, 2015 
 
 
 
 

June 14, 2015 
 
 

July 16, 2015 
 
 
 

July 23 2015 
 
 
 

July 30, 2015 

6:30 P.M. Masters Night Out 
               To be announced 
 

6:00 P.M. Hall Association Board 
Officers Meeting to follow 
 

6:00 P.M. Appetizer/Salad Bar 
6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:30 P.M. Stated Meeting 
 

6:30 P.M.  Dinner 
7:00 P.M. Third Degree, Gomez 
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M Third Degree 

           July Calendar 

 


